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Week of March 30, 2015
· This week and last week have been full of assessments and the kids have been working very hard. It seems hard to believe that we are moving into the month of April already!
· In Writing, we have been working on writing a rough draft of an opinion letter. We have learned that when writing an opinion piece, we have to follow a certain “recipe”. We have to start by stating our opinion about something, giving reasons for why we have that opinion, and then restating our opinion for emphasis. We are hoping to finish this unit next week and begin a new writing adventure the week we come back from vacation.
· Our writing unit has focused on functional writing, so it has tied in nicely with learning how to write a friendly letter for the Valley View Wee Deliver Program. The kids are having a great time writing letters and then mailing them at the big red mailbox outside of the library. It is always very exciting to check our mailbox outside of the classroom to see if we have gotten any mail!(
· In Math, we spent several days last week learning how to subtract with regrouping. We had whole group, partner, and individual practice with these problems. An example of such a problem is 54-7. The starting point is to check to see if we have enough ones to take away. If we don’t, we have to break a ten from the tens side of the workmat into 10 little cubes and place them on the ones side. Once we regroup, there are enough ones to take away and the problem can be solved. We took the test on this topic last week and we did a great job!
· This week, we started a new math topic. We have been estimating and measuring the lengths of objects in the classroom using unifix cubes and paper clips.
· Have a great long weekend!(
